City of Melbourne

City Attorney . S -
900 E. Strawbridge Ave. e Melbourne, FL 32901 o (321) 674-5816 o FAX (321) 953-6224

March 27, 2014

Nathan Freed Wessler

American Civil Liberties Union Foundation
125 Broad Street, 18" Floor

New York, NY 10004-2400

RE: Public Records Request Regarding Use of Cell Site Simulators

Dear Mr. Wessler:

This letter shall confirm our telephone conversation last week concerning your public
records request dated February 28, 2014, a copy of which is attached.

As I advised during our telephone conversation, the City of Melbourne Police
Department has never acquired, nor sought to acquire, nor has it used or sought to use, any type
of cell site simulator or IMSI catcher. Therefore, the City of Melbourne Police Department does
not possess and has never possessed any of the records identified in paragraphs numbered 1
through 10 of your public records request.

Please contact me if I may be of further assistance. My telephone number is (321) 608-
7241.

Sincerely,

Suzanne N. Crockett
Assistant City Attorney
City of Melbourne, Florida

SNC
Enclosure

Pc: Steve Mimbs, Police Chief
Leslie Faletra, Police Records Custodian
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